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Key, Lori

From: J&N <
Sent: Sunday, May 16, 2021 9:21 AM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Read at Meeting Item #9

Boardmembers, 
 
I am extremely disappointed that the board decided to expose the names of individuals that emailed 
Linda Parks about the Jan 6th Resolution. It seems that Mrs Parks is seeking revenge against the 
citizens that disagree with her rushed resolution in January and may be trying to punish them by 
having the “cancel culture” go after any of her dissenters. In this day and age when the “cancel 
culture” can come after people for exercising their constitutional rights, that seems to be a serious 
disregard for her constituents safety. I am asking the board to look into an ethics violation on this 
issue. If ethics even mean anything anymore? 
 
I would also ask the board to move to protect citizens from illegal vaccine mandates by public and 
private institutions. This issue was discussed previously and needs to be addressed. 
 
John Perry 
Semper Fi 


